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Novel Coronavirus (COVID 19) 
Notice #2 
 

The purpose of this notice is to make you aware of the steps that are being taken by Wasauksing First 
Nation (WFN) to help ensure the health, safety and well-being of our employees and community in 
relation to COVID-19. 
 
Currently there are no reported cases of COVID-19 in the area and we are encouraging everyone to take 
precautions by learning about COVID-19 and what you can do to protect yourself and your family. 
 
WFN is taking COVID-19 seriously and the following measures are being put in place to protect the health 
and well-being of our community: 
 
- The Child Care Centre will be closed at the end of day March 16, 2020 and will remain closed until 

April 6, 2020; 
- The School will be closed until April 6, 2020; 
- All WFN meetings, gatherings and programming are cancelled and WFN will focus on providing 

essential services only.  No bookings will be available at any WFN buildings; 
- All WFN buildings will be closed to the public, except the WFN Nursing Station where screening will 

take place upon entry; 
- WFN will work with staff to provide alternative working arrangements to accommodate the need 

for self-isolation, support for immediate family or childcare needs due to any school or child care 
closures.   

 
Essential Service Information 
 
- The WFN Nursing Station will remain open during regular hours but please call ahead for 

appointments at (705)746-8022;  
- Ontario Works or Family Support Assistance - by appointment only; 
- Transfer Station hours to remain the same; 
- Public Works - operations to continue with no public access to buildings; 
- Any appointment visitors will be required to complete screening before entering the building. 
 
For any urgent or essential service appointment requests, please email asw@wasauksing.ca or call 
Admin Reception at (705)746-2531.    Updated notices will be posted if any measures change or are 
extended.  Thank you for your patience and understanding during this time. 
 
Miigwetch, 

WFN Council and Management 
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